Minutes AHAS AGM 18 May 2012
Marchmont Room, Hughes Parry Hall, 19-26 Cartwright Gardens, London WC1H9EF

In attendance
1. Minutes of last meeting accepted

2. Report back from last year:

General Meetings

AHAS general meetings continue to be well attended and to disseminate and discuss information relevant to the sector. We stuck to our quarterly meeting format with 4 meetings being held including this one.

Topics were the obvious key ones HB cap, preparing for UB,  standards for discharge, state of the market, allocation reviews, reorganisations, homelessness grants. In addition AHAS had a special meeting on different approaches to dealing with Tenancy Relations work

AHAS Research and Response to consultations

To inform the meeting on Tenancy Relations a small research project was undertaken among the membership / we had good rate of returns with over 30 local authorities responding.

A  Landlord Attitude Survey on SurveyMonkey was sent to landlords to update the 2010 report “Giving Landlords What they Want”. With a good input from local authorities we received 243 responses and this formed a presentation at the AHAS seminars.

Not so successful was the HB cap survey which we started in 2011 but had to abandon due to lack of responses. Technical difficulties which we had not anticipated may have also contributed to participants not keeping with the survey.

AHAS responded to consultation on Discharge standards, London Assembly Improving standards in PRs and DCLG monitoring P1E.
AHAS seminar in partnership with Sub Regional Homelessness Coordinators

We were unable to hold an annual conference as funding from DCLG which we rely on to break even was not available. However AHAS organised a 1 day seminar optimistically entitled 2012 Not the End of The World. 

This was funded by the London Regional Homelessness Coordinators. This was attended by 32 or the 34 London authorities plus a selection of south eastern authorities. Despite technical problems outside our control, feedback was excellent with participants responding via our Gloomometer that they were feeling more optimistic about their ability to deal with the challenges ahead. The workshops were delivered exclusively by the AHAS executive which was extremely hard work.

Website

AHAS invested in a new website and this was designed and delivered by Charlie Conyers. It looks very much better and is able to deal with bookings for conferences. For a small organisation our minutes when published can received over 250 hits.

Finances and Accounts

Our accounting year is 1 October to 30 September and our accounts are up to date and filed with the HMRC. However our accountant has not had a response from them for the last 2 years.  AHAS has made a small loss in the last financial year as it did not run a conference. AHAS is running on its reserves.

3. Elections

Eian Mantle has left the exec as he is no longer at Greenwich
All other executive members willing to stand again

Nomination received from Candida Thompson from CWH Westminster 

Proposed: Charlie Conyers; seconded Jon Dalton – Accepted

Neil Wightman and Jon Dalton willing to remain as joint Chairs

4. Future work:

A  Welfare Reform Toolkit as we have a volunteer

Seminar/conference on welfare reform possibly with Regional coordinators if funding available

Keeping the sector informed on welfare reform good practice




Funmi�
Adeleye�
LB Hackney�
�
Lorrita�
Ageyman�
LB Havering�
�
Halima�
Akhtar�
Bedford BC�
�
Modester �
Anucha�
LB Newham�
�
Tom�
Bush�
City of London�
�
Cathy�
Caves�
Milton Keynes BC�
�
Charlie�
Conyers�
LB Lambeth�
�
Malcolm �
Dabbs�
LB Enfield�
�
Jon�
Dalton�
LB Harrow�
�
Davinia�
Alexander�
LB Hounslow�
�
Lindsay�
Deveney�
LB Southwark�
�
Sabaina�
Dumbaya�
LB Islington�
�
Shaun�
Flook�
LB Barnet�
�
Miranda�
Griffith�
North London Sub-region�
�
Emma�
Humphrey�
LB Hillingdon�
�
Parminder�
Kalsi�
LB Greenwich�
�
Sarah�
Lawton�
RB Kingston�
�
Lynn �
Lovelock�
LB Hillingdon�
�
Louise�
Murphy�
LB Camden�
�
Sai�
Nair�
LB Harrow�
�
David �
Newbery�
Guildford BC�
�
John�
Perowne�
LB Enfield�
�
Carol�
Smith�
LB Southwark�
�
Patrick�
Townsend�
LB Greenwich�
�
Candida�
Thompson�
RMG Ltd for LB Westminster �
�
Phil�
Warren�
Southend BC�
�
Andrew�
Wilkes�
Broxbourne BC�
�
Ieuan �
ApRees�
West London Housing Partnership�
�
Lydia�
Lewinson�
SELHP�
�
Odunlami�
Abimbola�
LB Islington�
�
Paul�
Penn�
LB Barking & Dagenham�
�
Apologies:  Jennifer Gould Haringey


Chairs: Neil Wightman, Lambeth; Jon Dalton, Harrow


Minutes: Michele Davies








